
      

    
     
              

  
       

   
 

  
   

      
   

 
   

 
 

    
  

 
 
 

Summary: Athletic Program Officials Allegedly Misappropriated or 
Embezzled Federal Funds at Tribal School 
Report Date: May 4, 2020 Report Number: 19-0460 

We investigated allegations that two athletic program officials at a tribal school misappropriated 
or embezzled Federal funds. 

We were unable to prove or disprove whether Federal funds were misappropriated or embezzled 
due to poor internal record keeping. We found that although there were standard operating 
procedures for the withdrawing of funds from the athletic department’s bank account, the 
officials failed to follow those procedures. 

One of the school officials left the Department and the other official was reassigned to duties at 
the school not dealing with funds. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we provided to the Directors of the Bureau of Indian 
Affairs and Bureau of Indian Education. 
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